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Cape Breton Highland’s Golf Club Society
2018 Annual General Meeting
February 18, 2019
St John’s Hall, North Ingonish
The meeting commenced at 1:00pm.
Executive members in attendance:  
Marcel McKeough, Barry MacDonald, Mike Dunphy, M.E. Tubrett, Judy MacSween, Keith Hawley, Joe MacNeil, Russell MacLellan & Leo Gene Donovan.
Regrets: Terry Grant 
There were thirty additional club members in attendance.

1 Review of minutes

Marcel McKeough reviewed the minutes from the 2018 AGM.

               Motion to approve: Ken Cormier           Seconded: Mary Ann MacCormick
2 Annual Report of Directors
A / Following the 2017 AGM, the former GM advised that annual fees were increasing. Season pass fees increased 82%. Despite the Directors efforts to negotiate a more reasoned approach, Golf North refused the club’s logic and persisted. Subsequently, 70 of the club members did not purchase a season’s pass during the 2018 season. 

The Directors wrote repeatedly to the CEO of Golf North and had numerous meetings with the GM and the new Retail Manager, terms for the tournaments were eventually agreed upon, albeit late in the spring.  
When the course opened in May, the greens had endured a fair amount of winterkill, which combined with other maintenance issues, caused poor course conditions. Subsequently, terrible reviews were posted on travel websites, which generated poor press coverage. 
Golf North eventually responded in mid July by providing greater expertise and closer attention and conditions began to rebound. Food and beverage service however, on course and in the clubhouse remained inadequate throughout the summer.  
The Directors have agreed amongst themselves to work closely with the new GM who advises that he is determined to restore the course back to topnotch condition and reinstate appropriate services standards (food and retail.)
B / Prior to the AGM, Marcel, Joe, Barry, Margie, Mike and Terry had met with the new GM for the Keltic and the golf course, Mr. Kevin Hurd.  Marcel met one on one to discuss the club and its relationship to the course and Joe, Barry and Terry met to discuss an agreement regarding club tournaments for the 2019 season. The key points were as follows:

· There are no plans to change the ‘season pass’ fee structure; rates will remain as they were in 2018.

· The 7:00 am opening time will stay the same for 2019

· Tentative opening day of May 15.

· Members who book tee times for a group of 4 are urged to show up with 4 players. 

· Club tournament dates have been confirmed and will be posted on the member’s web site. 
· Golf North is hiring a Course Superintendent who will begin work in the spring and the new GM has indicated that good service will return to the course.  
C / The Directors proposed during the meeting, to the members attending the AGM that we modify a long-standing policy governing the use of funds to cover tournament costs. The intention is to supplement the fees paid by tournaments participants making them more attractive for club members to participate. It’s an effort to bolster our tournament numbers. 

There was consensus in support and the club directors will provide a report on the details at next year’s AGM.  
D / The Directors extended a note of appreciation to Gordon Rideout for having coordinated the Seniors tournament for these past years. His contribution will be missed. 

E / The Directors acknowledged the estate of Mary Barker (which) who generously donated $20,000 in support of community youth who would like to play golf. Her generosity is greatly appreciated and applauded by all who share an interest in the youth of Ingonish. Her significant contribution was formally acknowledged at the meeting. 
F / The members also acknowledged Simon Arsenault. For some Simon was a dedicated teacher to generations of Ingonish children, to others he was a loving father and to many at the Cape Breton Highlands Golf Course, he was wonderful person, a great player and someone who was synonymous with the CB Highlands Golf Course having worked there as its Pro in earlier times. Simon will be missed and the club plans to mark his contribution. 
G / The Directors will endeavor to upgrade the club’s web site over the next year.

H / The Directors advised of plans to undertake a survey of the members in an effort to ascertain the extent of funding that the club brings to Golf North and its various operations.
3 Financial Report
                The club treasurer, Mike Dunphy presented the financial report and the Chair extended thanks to Michael for his oversight of the club finances. 
              Motion to approve: Ann MacLean             Seconded: Russell MacLellan
4 Appointment of Auditor

 Alison Sams served as Auditor for 2018 and will continue as the club’s auditor for the 2019 season.
5 Junior Report

            Junior coordinator Leo Gene Donovan reviewed the 2018 junior season and offered the following: 
· Filling the junior coordinator position 
· 48 junior members, a total of 68 young golfers participated in program

· 30 Juniors played in the Junior/Senior event and 15 competed in the Club Championship.

· Morgan Scott will serve as our new Jr. golf Coordinator.

A full report can be found in 2018 AGM Junior Golf Program Report. 

6 Election of Officers
       All current executive members are staying on for the 2018 season.

         President: Marcel McKeough

         Vice President: Barry MacDonald
        Treasurer: Mike Dunphy

          Secretary: Terry Grant

          Executive members: Leo Gene Donovan, Margaret Tubrett, Judy MacSween , Keith Hawley, Russell MacLellan & Joe MacNeil

          Motion to approve: Mary Ann McCormick              Seconded: Tim Westhaver

7. Open Forum        
Various issues were discussed and mostly covered under the Directors report.
Motion for adjournment: Bobby Hussey 


Meeting adjourned @ 2:00pm
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